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COS.33/05
CUMBRIA LEARNING AND SKILLS COUNCIL – 



STRATEGIC AREA REVIEW 

The Head of Economic and Community Development presented report ECD.01/05 advising that the Cumbria Learning and Skills Council is currently undertaking a Strategic Area Review (StAR) and to inform this review it is conducting a consultation exercise with stakeholders across the County.  The report set out the specific issues for Carlisle within the StAR and highlighted some possible areas of response.

Mr Alan Brown, the City Council’s Higher and Further Education Development Officer, also attended the meeting to answer Members’ questions.

The Head of Economic and Community Development advised that the full document was a substantial document and she advised that the Chairman and the Policy, Performance, Finance and Resources Portfolio Holder had both seen copies.  She could also let other Members see a copy of the full document as they required.  The consultation process would run until 28 February 2005 and the comments of this Committee were requested to be submitted to the Executive on 21 February 2005.

The key issues highlighted for Carlisle were as follows:

(a) Lower post-16 participation rates than the County, low numbers entering Further Education and the correspondingly higher percentage entering Sixth Forms.

(b) Modest or below average retention rates.

(c)
Some small Sixth Forms lacking the critical mass to deliver the 14 to 19 Agenda.

(d)
Below average entry to Higher Education.

(e) Modest numbers entering apprenticeships and “huge” non-achievement.

(f) Insufficient collaboration between institutions and across sectors.

(g) Skill levels including key sector skills and basic literacy and numeracy.

In considering the consultation document Members commented as follows:

(1) Newman School recently failing its OFSTED could have an impact on proposals for the development of a Sixth Form College or the amalgamation of schools.

(2) Members were concerned about the modest numbers entering apprenticeships and “huge” non-achievement.  They highlighted this as an issue which needed addressing urgently.  Mr Brown commented that there was a national problem of non-achievement of apprenticeships.  He advised that it was a complicated scheme and that to get full achievement students have to achieve on all three elements.

Members stressed the importance of apprenticeships given the shortage of skilled workers and highlighted this as a key issue to be addressed.

(3) A Member expressed concern about the Cumbria Youth Service for 13 to 19 year olds and the transfer from the Community section to the Education section of the County with a detrimental affect on the Youth Services.  He inquired whether it was included in the consultation.  Mr Brown advised that Connexions service was mentioned but a separate Green Paper was expected in relation to the area of 13 to 19 year old Youth Service.

(4) The linking of Learning and Skills Council provision more closely to Cumbria economic needs was highlighted as a key issue.  There was a query whether economic issues were dealt with and reflected in the report.  Mr Brown responded that the economic position does come through on the report and is a theme highlighted by the Learning and Skills Council.

(5) Members commented that the report was broad based and that it was difficult to relate the details specifically to Carlisle.

(6) The danger of seeing 16 to 19 year old education in isolation was highlighted and it was emphasised that secondary school education was vitally important.  In order to get post 16 participation education right then things have to be put in place correctly at the pre 16 stage.  

The Policy, Performance Management Finance and Resources Portfolio Holder commented that during the last four years two of the five schools in the urban area of Carlisle were on special measures and others had not met national standards.  Although was this not essentially a problem of the Learning and Skills Council, it did have an impact and he suggested that this Committee could invite a representative from the Local Education Authority to respond to the sub-standard education for 11 to 16 year old pupils in the Carlisle area.  

Members endorsed this suggestion commenting that they had grave concerns about the standard of pre 16 educational attainment.  They suggested that the Local Education Authority on the Learning and Skills Council should bring forward a five year strategy to address this.

(7) Members also commented on basic literacy and numeracy within Carlisle commenting that it had an impact on jobs and skills issues.  The Council is attempting to address literacy and numeracy through the Sure Start and Regeneration programmes and Members suggested that the City Council actions should be recognised and supported by the relevant agencies. 

(8) Members suggested that in order to focus on skills development, money should be earmarked to improve adult literacy and numeracy skills.

RESOLVED – That the above comments of the Committee be passed to the Executive with the following highlighted as being of particular importance in terms of response to the consultation document:

(a) Concern at the modest numbers entering apprenticeships and “huge” non-achievement.

(b) The need to ensure that the issue of learning and skills provision is related more closely to Cumbrian economic needs.

(c) Grave concerns about the standard of pre-16 educational attainment within Carlisle with a suggestion that the Local Education Authority and Learning and Skills Council should bring forward a five year strategy to address this.  The Committee may wish to invite someone from the Local Education Authority to a future meeting regarding this issue.

(d) That the importance of adult literacy and numeracy in Carlisle be highlighted and efforts of the City Council through the Sure Start and Regeneration Programmes to improve literacy and numeracy skills should be recognised and supported by the relevant agencies.







